ELK STREAM RANCH PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

JULY 7, 2011
In accordance to Paragraph 3.07.6 of the Elk Stream Property Owners Bylaws, the Board of Directors conducted a Special Emergency Meeting  on the evening of July 7, 2011.  The Special Board of Directors meeting was conducted via conference call.  Barry Stone, President called the meeting to order at 7:15pm (MDT).  In addition to Barry, attendees included Board members Alan Scott and Jim Fritz.
The Board addressed two primary topics:

1. Review and Approval of ESRPOA Annual Budget
2. Change of ESRPOA Fiscal Year 
Annual Budget Review and Discussion
Barry presented an Annual Budget planning document (attached) for review and discussion amongst Board members.  As discussed at the June 12, 2011 Board meeting, the Board had determined (based upon a Road Reserve Study) the need to develop a Road Reserve Capital Fund.  This fund will be necessary so as to provide adequate funds for ESRPOA capital expenditures in future years.  The development of the Road Reserve fund will result in the $290 annual assessment applied with the Annual Dues.  Accordingly, the Annual Dues for ESRPOA members will be $1200 plus the addition of a $290 assessment for Capital improvements for ESRPOA roads.  The total amount requested from ESRPOA members will be $1490.
Additionally, due to a light snow season, the Annual Budget as of July 31, 2011 is projected to result in a $10,267.82 surplus.  In accordance with new Colorado Homeowner Association law, the ESRPOA Board is required to obtain a vote from ESRPOA members relative to disposition of the $293.37 per property ($10,267.82/35) surplus.  The ESRPOA members will be requested to vote on surplus disposition as follows:
1. Sustain the $10,267.82 within the ESRPOA Working Capital Account
2. Return the $10,267.82 to the ESRPOA membership thru a reduction in 2011-2012 dues

3. Return the $293.37 (per ESRPOA member)directly to the ESRPOA members 

The ESRPOA Board would recommend maintaining the surplus amount within the Working Capital Account.  In so doing, the ESRPOA will be in a position to address the potentiality of a heavy snowfall in upcoming years.

A motion to accept the budget as presented was made by Jim Fritz and seconded by Alan Scott.  The 2011-2012 Budget was adopted.
Change of Fiscal Year
The recently revised ESRPOA CC&R’s have defined the ESRPOA fiscal year as January 1 through December 31.  Consistent with the Annual Meeting in early August every year the Board believes a August 1 through July 31 Fiscal Year is more appropriate.  A motion was made by Jim Fritz to change the ESRPOA Fiscal Year to August 1 through July 31.  Alan Scott seconded.  Motion adopted. 
The Annual Meeting will be conducted on August 6, 2011.  The Board looks forward to a strong turnout from ESRPOA membership.
The Board meeting was concluded at 8:16 pm (MDT).
Respectfully submitted,

Jim Fritz

Secretary/Treasurer ESRPOA Board

